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Classified Council General Meeting 

Date: September 18, 2008 – 11:00 a.m. to 12:30 p.m.
Locations: Elko – HTC 137, Ely –  Room 108, Battle Mountain – Room 1, 
Winnemucca – Room 109, Pahrump – PVC 120
Members Present: Elko:  Pat Loper, Gim Briggs, Renae Jim, Brandis Senecal, Delores Whitaker, Ann Ulrich, Mary Gilbertson, Shirley Jones, Jodi Gerrits, JoAnn DelSarto, Jeanne Long;  Ely: Carol Martin, Kandy Scheel; Winnemucca:  Jolina Adams.
Call Meeting to Order:  Annie called the meeting to order at 11:09 a.m.
Mystery Guest:  Phil Smith from the Career Center was our mystery guest.  He spoke about stress in the workplace and ways to relieve it.  A Test Your Stress handout was used to gauge each person’s stress level.  Brandis volunteered to use the digital thermometer during the relaxation exercise to see if her temperature changed.  The human body conserves its energy during stressful situations and will concentrate blood flow to vital organs – thus the cold hands and feet some people will experience.  At the end of the guided imagery exercise everyone felt better and Brandis’ temperature had gone down.  Phil also shared The Superstar Self handout with six points to represent the components in life – physical, emotional, social, intellect, career, and religious.  To self evaluate why one is under stress, consider if one of these components may be out of balance.  Thanks to Phil for visiting with such valuable information.    
Next month Stacie Potter has been invited to share the Wizard of Oz conflict resolution workshop with Classified Staff members.  Please let Annie know who will be attending off-campus so materials can be distributed for the meeting. 

Phil and Stacy’s presentations fit nicely with the theme for Classified Staff this semester: Taking Care of Each Other.

Approval of Minutes:  The corrected minutes from the last meeting were approved, with a motion made by Mary Gilbertson and seconded by Jeanne Long.  All present voted to approve the motion.

Treasurer’s Report:   Renae Jim reported that there were the following expenditures between July 15 and September 8:  Pat Loper was reimbursed for a plant for Betty Richardson and for frames and cards for Penny Ronk; Home Depot for Elko’s beautification project; and the fall semester scholarship winners; totaling 325.71.  Revenue from vending totaled $267.25.  The available balance is $3,843.38.  There was no further discussion on the treasurer’s report.  A motion was made by Pat Loper to approve the treasurer’s report and seconded by Mary Gilbertson.  All present voted to approve the motion.

Off-Site Reports: 

Battle Mountain – Absent – No Report.
Ely – Getting students situated with WebCampus has been a challenge in Ely.  Kandy also reported that her daughter Melony had a baby boy and her daughter Megan who is expecting a baby girl is due today.  She’s been stressed and Phil’s exercise helped.

Pahrump – Absent – No Report.
Winnemucca – Jolina reported that Winnemucca students are having difficulties with books and also working to get students settled with classes and Web Campus. 
Committee Reports:


Bylaws – No report.
Events / Fundraisers – Still no committee chair.  
Facilities / Web Page – No report.  
Grant-in-Aid – Mary Gilbertson clarified that the minor changes to the grant-in-aid were only in
the wording – the procedure for applying is still the same.

Hospitality / Awards – Pat Loper reported that Penny’s retirement party went very nicely.  She appreciated all the help from Chris Marshall and Bea Wallace.  The certificate from Classified Staff was matted and framed with many signatures on the mat.  She was also given an aerial photo of Great Basin College to add to their collection.  Pat read the thank you note from Penny.   
Scholarship – The two fall semester scholarships, $100 each, were awarded to Gim Briggs in

Elko and Rebecca Dias in Winnemucca. 
President’s Council:  Annie reported that at the last couple of meetings, the demands of the new student system iNtegrate has been discussed.  Laura McCarty and Julie Byrnes have been spending a good deal of time working on the project.  The time and the cost involved have been substantial.  At the meeting John Rice read an excerpt from Henry VIII regarding rumor which Annie repeated for us, summarizing it with “don’t believe all you hear.”  There was discussion regarding the recent questions about classified staff buying early retirement just as professional staff has been offered.  There is a clear distinction between NSHE professional staff and State of Nevada Classified Staff.  The question has been directed to the Attorney General’s office for clarification.  The EFollett Bookstore problems were also discussed.
College Council: 
No report.
Old Business:

None
New Business:  A strategic planning budget committee is being formed to address the 14% reduction.  John Rice and Carl Diekhans, as well as faculty, administrators, classified staff and students have been invited to participate.  Classified Staff have been asked for two or three volunteers.  Jodi Gerrits, Mary Gilbertson and Jolina Adams have voiced their willingness to help.
Next Meeting: Thursday, October 16, 11:00 a.m. – 12:30 p.m.  National Bosses Day!
Renae Jim motioned that the meeting be adjourned and seconded by Jodi Gerrits at 12:00 p.m.
